
Wildwood 
 

November 2016 
800-223-0557 / 303-730-0460 www.wildwoodonline.org 

President’s Message  

We would like to welcome our new providers from A Child’s Choice.  A Child’s Choice closed at the end of September.  We 
look forward to working with you all! 
 
KidKare is on its way!  This new Minute Menu software will work on virtually any device.  This means you will soon be able 
to use your Mac, Kindle, I Phone, or Android to enroll children, record meals, submit your claim.  We will have training 
available prior to changing over.  This is a very intuitive software and easy to use.  We will begin the migration from your 
current software to KidKare soon!  We will keep you posted every step of the way.  For those of you who are using the Kids 
Pro features, the accounting features will be available.   
 
For those of you in Weld County, your monitor, Elizabeth Wilson, has resigned to pursue a full time job.  We are very 
excited for her and wish her all the best.  Casey Garnier, who currently monitors our homes in southern Colorado and        
El Paso County, will add Weld County to her territory.  Casey has been with Wildwood for a few years and is a pleasure to 
work with. 
 
USDA is working hard to train all of the state agencies on the new meal pattern. Sponsors will receive training in April.    
We will provide training for all of you this spring and summer.  Some of the changes can be implemented earlier than    
October 1, 2017.  We will keep you posted as these changes occur. 
 
Happy Thanksgiving, 

 

Kati Wagner 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Internet Providers: If you need for the office to enroll a child for you, please indicate this in your email. 

Director of Processing 

Sue Crenner 

303-730-0460 x228 

sue@wildwoodcacfp.org 

Claims Coordinator 

Ginny Clark 

303-730-0460 x233 

ginny@wildwoodcacfp.org 

Claims Coordinator 

Kristen Britton 

303-730-0460 x225 

kristen@wildwoodcacfp.org 

Just a reminder...The last day 
that we can accept original 
August 2016  claims or upward 
revisions is: 

 

November 23, 2016 

http://www.wildwoodonline.org/
mailto:sue@wildwoodcacfp.org
mailto:ginny@wildwoodcacfp.org
mailto:kristen@wildwoodcacfp.org


Claims Corner 
Please take a look at the enrollment forms that parents fill out and make sure that all of the 

information on the form is accurate. Lots of forms are coming in with missing information (especially 

the school section if a child is in kindergarten or older). Dating is critical on the forms. We 

appreciate your help. 

Any child who fell into the kindergarten age range and we didn’t receive information in answer to our 

emails or phone calls will be made to be All Day Kindergarten. 

Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays are coming up. If you do daycare on these major holidays you 

need to let us know before you submit your claim by writing a note or putting it in your calendar 

(internet claimers). 

When enrolling an infant we must have the exact name of the infant formula (Similac with iron, 

Similac Alimentium, etc). There are special formulas (made by Similac, Enfamil & other companies) 

that require a special diet form to be completed by a doctor so we have to know the exact name to 

be able to send you forms that you need to claim the infant. 

   

       
   

 
 

~ Wildwood Resources ~ 
Need some extra hours? It’s now easier than ever to get all of your continuing education credits! Wildwood 

Resources is pleased to announce that our correspondence courses are now available as online training courses! 

Go explore and let us know what you think! 
 

 Check out our online store:   
www.wildwoodonline.org/store 

The U.S Department of Agriculture prohibits discrimination against its customers, employees, and applicants for employment on the bases of race, color, national origin, age, 

disability, sex, gender identity, religion, reprisal, and where applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental status, sexual orientation, or all or part of an individual’s 

income is derived from any public assistance program, or protected genetic information in employment or in any program or activity conducted or funded by the Department. 

(Not all prohibited bases will apply to all programs, the first six protected bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability and sex are the six protected bases for applicants and 

recipients of the Child Nutrition Programs.) 

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/ 

complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. 

Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, 

D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339; or (800) 845-6136 (Spanish).    USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 
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